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Members Present:
Monique Corral, S. Frehlich(Chair), S. Grant, Julia Heinen, Gina Masequesmay, C. Okazaki, J.L. Vargas (Executive Secretary).
Members Absent:
M. de Bellard(Vice Chair), A. Dechter, Danielle Skaggs, D. Wynter, Bronte Reynolds.
Guest(s):


  I.
Call to Order

Meeting was not officially called to order due to a lack of a quorum.
 II.
Approval of Minutes

Minutes for October 8, 2007 were not approved due to a lack of a quorum – changes were requested.
III.
Announcements

1. New Member of EEC

· Danielle Skaggs (Library) was announced as the new EEC member.
2. Upcoming CSUN events for this month were announced.

IV.
Old Business
1.  Recruitment & Retention Sub-Committee Update

· Will meet with sub-committee of PP&R on Wednesday November 7th.  Conducting two hiring workshops on Nov 14th.  These workshops are open to anyone on a search and screen committee.
2.  Campus Climate Sub-Committee Update

· Discovered that there is a change in the questions on the HERI survey from campus climate to questions more related to resources.  Still plan on using HERI survey and adding EEC’s additional 20 questions.
· S. Grant spoke to Susan Rankin and was able to obtain survey instrument at a cost to CSUN of $1500. Due to the firewalls set in our server we will not be able to place the survey on it. Ms Rankin has offered to host the survey on her server and give us back the results as a SPSS file at her cost of $1500.  Planning on presenting the idea to the Council of Chairs, asking each department to contribute $20 to help defer the cost.
3.  Website Sub-Committee Membership Update

· EEC webpage is not currently accessible.  Committee is still working on it.  Updates on the progress will be provided.
4.  Textbook/Instructional Materials Policy Update

· Most recent policy was distributed at the meeting.  It was presented at the October 25 Faculty Senate meeting.  There was discussion and suggested changes.  Plan to update and present it again at the Senate Executive Committee.  If bookstore agrees, will add statement under item #4, “If possible, bookstore shall inform faculty of textbooks/instructional material that are currently available through publishers.”  Goal is to have it be an action item on the next Faculty Senate meeting.
V.
New Business


1.  Provost’s Professional Development Workshop - Equity & Diversity

· Professional Development Workshops will be occurring in December.  The new faculty/chair workshops will occur in the Spring.
2 Students involved with Dreams to be Heard. 
· JL Vargas reported that the students involved with Dreams to be Heard had asked to be placed on EEC’s agenda.  They had gone before A.S. requesting that A.S. pass a resolution on the Dream Act but were not successful.  Now they want to go before EEC to seek their assistance in obtaining credibility.  
· EEC has agreed to place them on the agenda for next month’s meeting.
VI. Adjournment

· Meeting adjourned at 12:45pm.
